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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 25th February 2015 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Messrs Dewi Lewis, Wyn Williams, Mrs Alison Evans, 

Mrs Anne Thomas and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Gareth Howells.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 28th January 2015 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) FLOWER BEDS, PUNCHESTON GREEN. The Clerk reported that he had received from Natural Buzz, Keep Wales Tidy vouchers for £100.00 to cover the cost of bulbs and bedding plants for the flower beds. He also reported that the Headteacher of Puncheston School had agreed that the pupils could help with planting and maintaining the flower beds and they had chosen the types of flowers to be planted. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Mrs Lawrence again to determine how to proceed.
(b) DONATIONS TOWARDS COSTS OF CHRISTMAS LIGHTS. The Clerk reported that he had received a bill from Mr Robert Griffiths, electrician, for £81.72 for the 34 LED Bulbs for the Christmas Lights at Puncheston. He had paid this amount to Mr Griffiths.
(c) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMPS, CASTLEBYTHE. Mr Gareth Howells had checked the street lamps at Castlebythe and had reported that the faults appeared to be intermittent. However it was apparent that the County Council staff had rectified the faults and had replaced one lamp with a new lamp.
(d) GRITTING. The Clerk reported that he had received an e-mail from Mr Robert Evans, Highways Asset Manager, Pembs County Council, confirming that he had requested the Winter Supervisors to grit the short section of highway from Puncheston Green to the top entrance to Puncheston School whenever the Secondary Route from Little Newcastle is being treated.

(e) MISSING DIRECTIONAL SIGN. Area Maintenance North, Pembs County Council have confirmed that the missing directional sign for Letterston at a road junction near Finger, Letterston is in their possession and that the sign will be re-erected shortly.
(f) LOCAL DEMOCRACY & BOUNDARY COMMISSION FOR WALES. Review of County Electoral Arrangements for the County of Pembrokeshire. Members agreed with the proposals to combine Puncheston Community with Cwm Gwaun and Scleddau Communities into one electoral division of Pembs County Council. The Clerk to inform the Commission accordingly.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) PONDING OF SURFACE WATER ON B4329. During periods of heavy rainfall, surface water ponds on the B4329 between the entrance to Tyrhug Farm and Blaenpant. It was agreed to contact Area Maintenance North, Pembs County Council to take action to prevent the ponding of the surface water.
(b) DOG FOULING IN LITTLE NEWCASTLE. It was reported that dogs foul the highways and Castle Green in Little Newcastle. An item on this subject to be included in the news item.
5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 14/0751/PA. Planning permission has been granted for the installation of a hydro electric turbine, underground pipeline and water intake at Tirbach, Tufton, SA63 4TR. 
6. Payment of room hire charges and caretaker’s fee.

It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Dewi Lewis and agreed to pay room hire charges of £90.00 for the period April 2014 to March 2015 inclusive to Puncheston C P School, and £10.00 to the 
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Drovers Arms for the meeting held there on 30th July 2014. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Dewi Lewis and agreed to pay £45.00 caretaker’s fee to Mrs Janet Miles for the period April 2014 to March 2015 inclusive.

7. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL.

(i) Acknowledgement received of our precept request for £2,200.00 for 2015/16.

(ii) Information regarding an energy scheme for Wales.

(iii) Information regarding proposals to create a new order, ‘Pembrokeshire County Council
(Pembrokeshire Coast National Park) Off Street Parking Order 2015’.
(b) SWALEC. Bills received for unmetered Christmas lighting at Little Newcastle £1.35 and for Christmas lighting at Puncheston £5.05. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Wyn Williams and agreed to pay the total of £6.40 for the two bills.
(c) WELSH GOVERNMENT. White Paper on Reforming Local Government in Wales received. The White Paper proposes the amalgamation of Pembrokeshire and Ceredigion County Councils into one Local Authority and the abolition of small Community Councils such as Puncheston by 2022. Responses are due by 28th April 2015. The White Paper to be discussed at the March meeting.

(d) Invitation from Wolfscastle Community Council for our Chairman to attend ‘Wales In Bloom’ National Competition launch at Wolfscastle School on Friday 27th March 2015.

(e) The following were received for information:-

(i) One Voice Wales. Notification of new website with new password.
(ii) One Voice Wales. Notification of a new training strategy.
(iii) Kidney Wales Foundation. Information regarding Walk for Life Sunday 26th April 2015.
(iv) Play for Wales magazine Issue 44 Spring 2015.
(v) PLANED Newsletter 2014/15.
8. Any Other Business.
There was no item of Any Other Business.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.30 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 25th March 2015 at 7.30 p m at Puncheston School.
